World Health Organization Says
Four Million People in Americas
Could Be I nfected with Zika by
2017

Geneva, January 29 (RHC)-- The World Health Organization has warned up to four million people in the
Americas could be infected with Zika virus by the end of this year.

While the virus itself is usually not life-threatening, it appears to be linked to microcephaly, which causes
babies to be born with abnormally small heads.

At least 31 Zika cases have now been reported in Washington, D.C., and 11 states, including New York.
All U.S. patients were infected abroad.

Costa Rica has increased airport surveillance after confirming its first case, while officials in Colombia are
fumigating homes.



Scientists have linked rising temperatures from global warming to the increased incidence of mosquito-
borne infections like Zika. WHO officials are slated to meet Monday to decide whether to declare a public
health emergency.
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